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Burlington Cycling Advisory Committee Meeting

Minutes
Date: April 25, 2017
Time: 7:00 pm
Location: Room 247, Level 2, City Hall
1. Members Present:
Don Thorpe (Chair), Chris Ariens, Jackie Lodder, Jeffrey Brooks, James
Schofield, Phil de Ruiter, Glenn Cockfield, Brett Moore, Teresa Baerg, Claudia
Segatore, David Darnell, John Greven and Kinsey Schirm
2. Others Present:
Dan Ozimkovic (Transportation Technologist) and Jo-Anne Rudy (Clerk)
3. Regrets:
Councillor Jack Dennison and Brad Slade
4. Declarations of Interest:
None.
5. Approval of Minutes:
5.1  Approve minutes from meeting held March 28, 2017
On motion, the minutes of March 28, 2017, were approved as
presented.
6. Delegation(s):
None.
7. Regular Items:

7.1  Transportation Update

Dan provided the following update:



« Safe Cycling Open House at the Velodrome on June 3 from 10 a.m. to
12 noon. Committee invited to have a display table - need volunteers.

« Downtown multi-use path from Ontario Street to Graham's Lane
should be built by the end of this year.

* RPM installing three bike repair stations - Appleby and Centennial
multi-use path, Roly Bird Park and possibly City Hall. Members
suggested the Alton area -Hayden High School as another possibility?

* Public Information Centre (PIC) for the Lakeshore Road resurfacing
project from the hospital to Eastport Drive will be held on May 4/17 at
the Art Gallery of Burlington from 5:30 to 7 p.m.

» Bike to School Week promotion has started - will be giving bike racks
away to schools that register by May 16.

» Bike to Work Day is May 29 - more information will follow.

* Interest from CanBike to have an instructor come to Burlington to
teach new curriculum possibly in September. Approximately five
members are interested in taking course. More information to follow.

*  Summit held on March 31 in Hamilton went very well. Heard a lot of
diverse voices.

* Mobility Hub meeting took place on April 20 where residents discussed
their vision for the future of downtown Burlington.

« Have not heard from Metrolinx yet regarding the Bike Share Feasibility
Study.

Sub-committee Updates
a. Communications & Events

* In Brad's absence, Don reminded members of the following

upcoming events:

+ Seniors' Centre Bike Ride - April 27, 10 a.m.

« Jane's Trail of Two Cities - May 6, 11 a.m., LaSalle Park

+ Bike Maintenance seminars - May 13 & 15 at Civic Square
ACTION: Jo-Anne to create a list of upcoming events and send out
to members.

b. Infrastructure

» Chris provided the following information on the Mobility Hub
Vision Workshops and Stakeholder Open Houses:
» Downtown
* Vision Workshop - May 2 (6:30 p.m.) and May 4 (2 p.m.),
City Hall



9.

* Open House - June 21 (7 p.m.) Art Gallery of Burlington

» Aldershot Go

» Vision Workshop - May 13 (10:30 a.m.), East Plains
United Church

* Open Houses - May 26 (2 p.m.) Aldershot Library and
June 1 (6:30 p.m.) Aldershot Arena

* Burlington Go
* Vision Workshop - May 10 (7 p.m.) Holiday Inn
* Open Houses - May 12 (1 p.m.) City Hall and May 16 (6
p.m.) Mountainside Community Centre

* Appleby Go
* Vision Workshop - May 18 (7 p.m.) Appleby Arena
* Open Houses - May 25 (2 p.m.) Centennial Pool and
May 30 (6:30 p.m.) Centennial Pool

» Chris asked about the Official Plan stakeholder meetings.
ACTION: Jo-Anne to contact Planning staff

Other Business:
8.1 Update from 2017 Ontario Bike Summit

» Teresa thanked the Committee for the opportunity to attend the
Ontario Bike Summit and shared some of her highlights.

Adjournment: 8:22 p.m.



